
 

Dear Parents: 

 
It is hard to believe that we are close to the end of another great year, and 

another group of Preuss students will be heading to colleges and universities 

throughout the world.  

 
Preuss students have earned scholarships and recognition, while the entire 

school was named for the third year in a row, “The #1 Transformative 

School in the Nation”. 
The Washington Post listed Preuss #29 in the Nation and #3 in California as 

one of the Most Challenging High Schools in America. U.S. News & World 

Report’s, Best High Schools,  listed Preuss #30 in the Nation, #4 in Califor-

nia, #1 Locally, and the #7 Charter school in the Nation. These awards are 

earned by the Preuss students, parents, faculty, staff, mentors, tutors, and 

volunteers. The success of Preuss is earned by the work of the whole team 

with one single purpose, student achievement. 

 
Since I last wrote you Preuss students again have earned scholarships, recog-

nition, and awards.  For the seventh year in a row, Preuss seniors have been 

named Gates Millennium Scholars, which pays for 100% of college education 

including graduate school. We have had 26 Gates scholars over the last 

seven years.    

A Message from the School 
Principal-Director 

Notes from the Vice Principal– Mr. Pete Selleck 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

It has been another great year at The Preuss School UCSD.  Seniors are accepting admissions to the na-

tion’s finest colleges once again. Most are receiving outstanding financial aid.  It has been a really difficult 

journey for them, but all the hard work has paid off.  We have established a great school culture to pro-

mote success.  It works because of the partnership between parents and school staff.  Please reinforce the 

following to support the success of your child.  

 

Attendance 
Student attendance is a critical piece of our success.  Students do not benefit from the 

outstanding instruction if they are not here. The learning cannot be made up.  
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AP TEST 

DATE 
MORNING AFTERNOON 

MON. MAY 2 CHEMISTRY 

ENVIRO. SCI. 

  

TUES. MAY 3 SPANISH LANG ART HISTORY 

WED. MAY 4     

THURS.MAY 5 ENG. LIT. -12TH   

FRI. MAY 6 US HISTORY EURO HISTORY 

MON. MAY 9 BIOLOGY   

TUES. MAY 10 US GOVT   

WED. MAY 11 ENG.LANG-

11TH 
STATISTICS 

THURS.MAY 

12 
    

FRI. MAY 13 SPANISH LIT.   
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SUMMER BREAK             

BEGINS JUNE 29TH                          

FIRST DAY OF 
SCHOOL FOR THE 

2013-2014 SCHOOL 

YEAR 

MONDAY                             

AUGUST 19                      

8:55AM-4:00PM                                

        

  

HIGH SCHOOL              HIGH SCHOOL              

GRADUATION DAY GRADUATION DAY   

June 28th -4:00 PM 
    Preuss Manchester 

Field                            
*CongratulationsCongratulations  to the to the 

Class of 2013Class of 2013 
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In addition Preuss had 3 seniors awarded the Change of Life Scholarship, 1 LPL Financial Scholarship/

National Merit Scholarship, 4 scholarships from A Bridge for Kids, 2 Questbridge Scholars, 4 Patrick                 

Ledden Scholars, 3 La Jolla Rotary Foundation Scholars, 16 MKC Scholars, 1 Susan Steelman Bragato 

Scholarship,  2 Carson Scholars, 1 San Diego County Citizen's Scholarship, 1 California Retired Teachers 

Association Scholarship, 1 MTS Laptop Scholarships, 18 UCSD Chancellors Associate Scholars, and 2 

Jacob Hanna Scholarships. Additional scholarships will be announced at Senior Awards night on June 15th. 

 
The Class of 2013 eagerly awaits graduation and beginning their new lives out in the world. As of May 1, 

eighteen seniors had submitted their intent to register at UC San Diego, 99% of the seniors have been 

accepted to a four-year college or university, 91% were accepted to at least one CSU, 67% were accepted 

to at least one UC, 90% were accepted to at least one private college or university or out-of-state public 

school. We could not be prouder of The Class of 2013! 

 
The Parent Council organized a very successful Parent Dinner Dance and raised nearly $3,500 for our 

transportation needs.  I would like to thank parent Diane Villalvazo for the outstanding job she did coordi-

nating the event.  Also thank you to the Puente family for donating and cooking the entire meal, which 

consisted of salad, chicken parmesan or lasagna and dessert.  Thanks to parent Javier Morales for bringing 

his DJ expertise to the evening. Thanks to all of the parents who helped organize the event, those who set 

up and cleaned up and to all of you who support the event by donating money and attended the event. 

 
Transportation donations have been collected throughout the school year.  Parents have contributed 

weekly, monthly, and in one full amount.  Transportation donations will be collected next year also.                     

Donations make buses for all students possible. Without donations busing may be cancelled. Please submit 

your donations to the front office. 

 
The month of May is very important for The Preuss School.  Our high school students have taken their 

Advanced Placement (AP) Exams.  All students, except seniors, will be taking Standard Tests from May 22 

through May 31.  These tests are extremely important for our school and I encourage you to speak with 

your son/daughter about taking these tests very seriously.  It is also important that students are not ab-

sent or tardy during tests dates and they get a good nights sleep and eat a healthy breakfast.  Parent sup-

port will continue to assist our students in preparing them to be at the top of their game.  Thank you for 

your support. 

 
The month of June is very active beginning Senior Exhibits, Wednesday, June 5 & 6, and the Spring Learn-

ing Showcase is June 12. All 6th, 7th, 9th, 10th, and 11th graders and their parents are expected to attend the 

Spring Learning Showcase which begins at 7:00 p.m. with PTA dinner at 6:00 p.m. Parents should check 

with their students for the dates of all the activities.  The monthly events calendar will be sent home early 

in June with a complete list of activities. Or take a moment to review the daily bulletin and the monthly 

calendar on The Preuss School website http://preuss.ucsd.edu/. 
 
The Preuss School Charter is up for renewal this year, and must be approved by the San Diego Unified 

School District Board.  The SDUSD Board will meeting to vote on passage of the Preuss School Charter 

on Tuesday, June 4, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. at the SDUSD District office at 4100 Normal Street. We encourage 

everyone to attend this very important board meeting to show support for The Preuss School charter 

renewal. 
 

News from Mr. Barton Continued 
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 MORE NEWS FROM MR. BARTON… 
 
Summer will be here before we know it and students will be ready to finalize their school year to start their 

summer vacation. It is important however, that your students work hard until the last day of school, and with 

your support we can keep them on task. 

 
Have a wonderful, safe and restful summer! We look forward to seeing all students back at school on August 

19th.  Remember, all students must return on August 19th, please plan your vacations so that students do not miss 

any school.  Your support is appreciated. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Scott Barton 

Principal/Director 
 

Make medical and dental appointments on Friday mornings, after school, or other times that do not conflict with 

classes.  Never take students out of school for vacations. Remember the first day of school will be Monday,    

August 19, 2013. 

 

Uniforms 
The school uniform is an important feature of our school culture. Insist that your students know and follow the 

regulations. 

 

Electronic Devices 
Ipods and cell phones are a big distraction on campus.  Please remind students about the importance of having all 

electronic devices turned off and out of sight during the school day. 

 

Cyberbullying-If your son or daughter is experiencing cyberbullying, take the following steps: 

 

1. Don’t Reply to Cyberbullying-Instruct your teen not to reply 
2. Identify the Evidence-Do not destroy it.  It may be helpful to identify the peretrator and may be re-

quested by law enforcement. 

3. Block future Cyberbullying Attempts-Using the blocking features of email or cell phone. 

4. Try to identify the Perpetrator-Ask your teen if they know who it is 
5. Contact the Parents/Guardians of the Perpetrator-Consider the feasibility of involving the parents 

of the perpetrator.  Parents often react defensively to negative reports about their child, but they may be 

strong advocates to stop their own child’s behavior. Consider including the evidence in the communica-

tion. 

6. Contact Your Service Provider- File a complaint with Internet or Cell Phone service providers. 
7. Consider if Criminal Behavior has Occurred-Contact law enforcement if threats of violence, hate 

speech, harassment, or inappropriate sexual content is involved. 

8. Get Legal Advice: In serious cases seek out the advice of an attorney 
9. Notify your Teen’s School-Inform a School Administrator or Counselor of the problem; they can 

take note of manifestations of bullying at school. 

News from our School Vice Principal, Mr. Selleck continued 
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NEWS FROM THE PTA PRESIDENT  

 

 

Michael Million 

Preuss Parent Teacher Association President 

So Far this year we have 200 paid PTA members. 

Last Years MEMBERSHIP TOTAL is 155 

 

Congratulations and a Big Thank you to The Preuss School UCSD 

PTA Members for making this a very successful year. 
Give your selves a big hand, This year our membership grew 

by almost 30% over last year. 

Parent Dinner Dance 

Our Parent Dinner Dance on April 20th was a big success. 

We had plenty to eat and drink and the music was great. 

We raised a total of $3395.00 at the dinner dance. 

A big Thanks goes to Diane Villalvazo for organizing one of the  Best Preuss 

Dinner Dance events. 

Also another big Thanks to all the parents who came to support us that day.  

Thank you 

 
                   We still have to appoint representatives for the following posi-

tions 

Parliamentarian-to be appointed by the president. 

6TH GRADE  (2 POSITIONS OPEN) 

7TH GRADE  (2 POSITIONS OPEN) 

8TH GRADE  (2 POSITIONS OPEN) 

9th GRADE  (1 POSITION OPEN) 

Procedure Books/binders 

Annual Financial Report 

Year-End Audit 

2013-2014 calendar year Budget 

The Unit’s Annual Historians Report. 

Next PTA General Meeting is Saturday, June 8 th 2013 

A Executive Board Meeting is Wednesday, June 5 Th , 2013 

On A Job 

Well Done 
 

        Elections 

Membership 

Items the PTA is preparing to accomplish before the end 

of the year: 
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We are nearing the end of a very busy and successful school year.  We thank you for all your support and 

help in the library.  If you still need volunteer hours, we will need lots of help in cleaning all the textbooks 

being returned. 

 
 Speaking of returning textbooks, last year we had many parents help to go through each and every 

textbook to make sure markings were erased, pages were taped and the covers were cleaned.  At the be-

ginning of this year we announced to all students if there was any damage in their textbooks to bring it to 

our attention, so we could mark it down or else they would be held responsible for the damage.  We will 

be charging students if the damage is beyond the normal wear and tear.  Encourage your sons/

daughters to go through and remove any papers/post-its, erase any pencil markings or pictures and white 

out any ink markings that should not be there. It is important that every student treat all their textbooks 

with care and respect so that future classes will have access to good quality books. 

 
 All Seniors and 8th graders must turn in all library and textbook materials and pay all fines before 

they will be allowed to walk for graduation, receive their diploma or participate in “Celebration of Learn-

ing” ceremonies.  If you have any questions about lost textbooks or library books please call us                            

(858-658-7425).  We can let you know how to take care of this matter.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
All library materials (does not include textbooks) are due by the 14th of June.  No 

check outs will be allowed after this date.  Summer Reads will not be checked out until stu-

dent’s account is clear. 

 
We had our annual Origami Contest in April and announced the winners in May.  1st place went to 

6th grader Hugh Tran, 2nd place went to 10th grader Belen Hernandez, and 3rd place went to 7th grader 

Diego Hernandez.  Congratulations to each of our winners and to everyone who participated.  We had 

many entries for the students to vote for. 

 
In May we held our annual book fair with Barnes and Nobles/Bookstar at the Costa Verde Shop-

ping Center.  We made close to $900.00.  This money will be spent to buy books for our Seniors receiving 

awards and student requests for the library. 

 
We have increased our number of books we receive from the Junior Library Guild to seven books 

a month and one audio book a month from just seven books a month.  We have also added eBooks to our 

library catalog system through Overdrive.  These eBooks will be available to all our students through our 

catalog system, Destiny or the library page on The Preuss School UCSD website.  All the students will 

needs is their student  ID, a computer, tablet device, smart phone or MP3 player. 

 
We have one last event for the school year.  We will be hosting a Scholastic Book Fair here in the 

library.  It will run from June 10th through June 14th.  It is a BUY ONE GET ONE FREE EXTRAVAGANZA.  

The Fair will be open the night of Spring Learning Showcase.   A great time to get some good summer 

reads.  If you are interested in volunteering please contact Sandra Gutierrez. 

Sincerely, 

Karen Nance and Mara Gonzalez 

javascript:void(0)


End of the year tasks at the school health office: 

Please note the end of the school year will be upon us before we know it. If your child has medication at school, the medi-

cation needs to be picked up prior to the end of school, please pick up a new doctors school order form for  next  year if 

you anticipate the medication to be continued  the next school year (a new doctors order form is required for each 

school year). This applies to inhalers, prescribed medications, over the counter medications (health exchange form will be 

sent out with the new school year packet). By being prepared for any medical needs, your child’s health, safety, attendance 

and success at school can be at its optimal level. 

Health promotion: “Healthy children perform better at school” 

Parents can promote good health habits and preventive health practices by setting up their teen yearly physical and or 

sports physicals for the summer(appointments fill up fast). The yearly physical exam is great as a screening tool for any 

medical concerns as well as screening for any vision/hearing deficits and dental needs. The doctor can promote health by 

referring to the appropriate services your child may require as well as managing any significant health conditions to keep 

your child healthy. Certain communicable disease can be prevented by following immunization recommendations and re-

quirements. These vaccines can be administered at the yearly check up or through the local health department. Please see 

the nurse if you would like additional resources or information. Call 1-800 675-2229 to find a physician participating in the 

free CHDP physical program. Please note the toll free line 211 has resources r/e health and disaster services (includes 

information on nutrition, diabetes, healthy weight and physical activity) and many other resources such as food, housing 

and financial assistance, employment services and many more services for your child and family. If you need assistance in 

obtaining insurance  care for your child please see the nurse. 

The following are vaccine recommendations for 11 and 12 year olds (AICP federal advisory): 

*MENINGOCOCCAL VACCINE: protects against meningitis & other related infection 

*TETANUS BOOSTER (Tdap): protects against tetanus, diphtheria & whooping cough (state requirement for 7th grade 

entry) 

*HUMAN PAPILLOMAVIRUS Vaccine (HPV) 3 dose series that helps protect girls &boys against the types of HPV that 

most commonly cause cervical cancer. 

*SECOND DOSE OF CHICKEN POX VACCINE (if your child hasn’t had the chicken pox disease) 

*REGULAR SEASONAL FLU AND H1N1 VACCINE to protect from influenza and its complications 

Please note that the meningococcal vaccine is recommended for ages 11 to 18 years, college freshman who will be living in 

dormitories and for those with certain medical conditions. 

You and your child can check out the interactive website for teens/preteens:WWW.MyBestShot.com 

Children and weight: What families can do :  

Being overweight is a problem, especially for children. Diabetes, high blood pressure, stress on the heart and joints are 

some of the health problems seen in many overweight children today. The following steps are suggestions on ways to help 

your child stay at a healthy weight. 

The following suggested interventions are adapted from the Coalition on Children and Weight San Diego: 

-Love and accept your child. Give love attention, praise, support and respect. Comfort your child with love not food.    

Encourage your child to talk about their feelings and plan to talk to your child every day. 
-Enjoy regular meals as a family. Sit together and use the time to share happy events with each other. Try to make meal 

times fun and include the whole family in planning, preparation and clean up of a healthy homemade meal. Listen to your 

body and eat when hungry, stop when full. Serve smaller portions and let your child ask for more.  

-When eating at a restaurant, choose meals carefully. Drink milk (reduced fat or non-fat, whole milk should only be served 

to children less than 2 years of age), juice or water instead of soda. Choose baked or broiled meats instead of fried. Share 

dessert or larger combo meals. 

-Offer healthy foods, snacks and beverages. Growing children need 3 meals and 2-3 snacks per day. Pre-portion your 

child’s snacks to grab on the go. Save money by planning ahead for shopping by making a list of items that are healthy food 

choices. Cut up fruits and vegetables ahead for quick snacks. Make sure to eat 5 servings of fruits or vegetables per day. 

Save ice cream, cookies or candy for special times. 

- Find ways to get the whole family moving. Plan exercise or active play each day-move at least 60 minutes daily. Plan fun 

family activities. Go to parks, recreation centers and playgrounds. Play with balls, Frisbees, jump ropes and kites. Be active; 

walk, run, cycle or hike. Take a walk after meal time. Encourage your child to join sports teams, to play at recess, to walk 

to school or bus. Limit TV watching and video games to 1-2 hours a day. Always keep in mind safety-wear a helmet when 

cycling or skating, sunscreen when out in the sun, practice safe pool behaviors and follow all traffic laws when riding a bike 

on the street. Be a good example to your children by observing traffic laws, avoiding cigarette smoking and being active.  

-For further information feel free to call our nurse, Christine Richter RN at 858-658-7422     

         Healthy ideas from your school nurse 
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The Journalism class inspired student Daisy Gomez to participate in the 

Princeton University Summer Journalism Program 
 

A Story of Student Success By Mrs. Stephanie Garcia– English Teacher 

 

Junior Daisy Gomez was selected to participate in the Princeton University Summer Journalism program. 

The program, which takes place August 2-12, is an intensive 10-day seminar where she will be taught by 

reports and editors from The New York Times, The Washington Post, Newsweek, The New Republic, The New 

Yorker, CNN and ABC News, among other media outlets.  Daisy, who with twenty other students from 

around the country, will also tour the Times, Newsweek, and CNN; cover a professional sports event; 

cover news events in the Princeton area; film and produce a TV segment; conduct an investigative pro-

ject; author a group blog; and report, write, edit and design a newspaper, The Princeton Summer Jour-

nal, which is published on the program's last day. The program is designed to give low-income students 

with an interest in journalism first-hand exposure to 21st century careers in journalism.  Daisy is currently 

the editor-in-chief of The Preuss Insider, our campus newspaper.  

 

In addition, the program offers Daisy the opportunity to experience campus life at one of America’s top 

universities. She will meet professors, the school’s president, and the dean of admissions. She will attend 

seminars on the college admissions process and will attend an SAT class taught by the Princeton Review.  

The program also promises to assist Daisy during her college application process, should she desire to 

apply to Princeton.  According to the program’s web page, the program’s whole purpose is to “diversify 

college and professional newsrooms by encouraging outstanding students from low-income backgrounds 

to pursue careers in journalism.”   

 

To apply, Daisy wrote essays, submitted samples of her writing, and interviewed by phone.  The program 

pays for all of her expenses, including airfare.   “I’ve always wanted to see The New York Times, as well as 

learn some insight on professional journalism and what it’s like to write for the Times and CNN.  I’m also 

excited to meet other kids who like to write,” Daisy stated. She is also excited about bringing her new 

knowledge to The Preuss Insider, where she will continue her position as editor-in-chief her senior year.   

 
 

Wednesday, June 12th, 6:00-8:30pm. 
 

All students, except 8th and 12th grade, will be presenting a collection of their work from 
this year. This is a big event and we need parents to participate. It’s a great way to get caught up 
on how your student did this year.  
    There will be no late activities buses. 

Transportation will not be provided to the event- 
*Pay parking available across the street from the school  

*Parents will receive 2 hours for attending.  

 

Exhibición de Primavera  
Miércoles, 12 de junio, 6:00-8:30pm   

 

Todos los estudiantes, con la excepción de los de 8 y 12 grado, presentarán una colección de sus 
trabajos esa noche. Será un gran evento y esperamos que todos los padres participen. Es la mejor 
manera de mantenerse al  tanto del progreso de su hijo/a durante el año escolar. 
 

Los autobuses escolares de la tarde no estarán disponibles 

No se proporcionará servicio de transporte al evento. 

 

http://www.princeton.edu/sjp/summerjournal
http://www.princeton.edu/sjp/summerjournal


Student Support Services 
The Preuss School UCSD                                               
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SUMMER SCHOOL 2013 
The Preuss School will be offering summer school 
through an online credit recovery system called APEX 
and it will be held 3 days a week (Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays) from July 9 – 25th.  Stu-
dents will have the opportunity to “make up” courses 
which they have earned a D or F in one or more se-
mesters.  The following courses will be offered this 
summer: Western Civilization, European History, US 
History, and Advanced English 9, 10, 11. 
There is a Summer School Parent Orientation by invi-
tation only on Monday, June 17 from 4:30 to 5:30 in 
the Walton Center at The Preuss School UCSD.  Mr. 
Barton, Ms. Nieto and the Summer School teachers 
(Ms. Gabay and Mr. Ramos) will go over their policies 
and curriculum.  The meeting has been scheduled 
late in the day to facilitate your attendance.  Students 
will be expected to attend the meeting with the parent, 
as paperwork will be completed and a summer school 
contract will be signed.   
 
Here are some important facts about the Summer 
School program: 
 

Summer School is July: 9, 10, 11, 16, 17, 18, 23, 

24, 25 

A majority of the online work must be completed 
at home 

Students must provide their own transportation or 
pay a total of $20 for bus transportation. 

Students will be in school for 6 1/2 hours (9 a.m.-
3:30 p.m).  

Breakfast and lunch will be provided each day. 

Failure to complete summer school will make the 

student ineligible to complete the A-G requirements 
for admission to UC or CSU universities and/or possi-
bly graduating from The Preuss School UCSD. 

English and social studies courses can no longer 
be repeated within the school year.  
Students and parents must attend a Summer School 
meeting and sign an attendance contract to be eligi-
ble for participation. 

 

Student Award Ceremonies in June 
 

Preuss students have worked arduously this year 
and we would like to celebrate their accomplish-
ments with an Award Ceremony.  Students will be 
recognized for Honor Roll, Academic Department 
Awards, scholarships and other special awards re-
ceived throughout the school year.  Please note that 
most awards are self reported.  If your student has 
received a special award, please notify his/her coun-
selor.  Award Ceremony attendance is by invitation 
only.  Please remember that you must park across 
the street and pay for parking.  
 
Middle School Awards Program:  
Monday June 10th from 2:30pm-4:00pm 
 
High School Awards Program: 
Thursday June 13th from 1:00pm-2:30pm 
 
Senior Awards Program: 
Monday June 17th from 6:30pm-8:30pm 

 
The Preuss School UCSD  

& The Class of 2017 
 

Cordially Invites  
Families of 8th Grade Students to Attend  

The Eighth Grade Exhibitions and  
Celebration of Learning 

 

On June 28th, 2013 
 

Viewing of Exhibitions will be from 9:15-10:15 
AM: 

 

    Mr. Carr  Room  B103 
    Ms. Hawk  Room  B102  
    Ms. Neri  Room  B101 
    Mr. Flesock           Courtyard Outside C102 Area  
 

    Celebration of Learning Ceremony  
will be in the Amphitheater from 10:30-11:45 PM 

 
* Parking is available in Lot 702 across the street from 
the school for $1.00 per hour. 
 

All award programs take place in the Walton Center 
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By Sandra Gutierrez, Volunteer Coordinator 

Dear Parents, 

 
On June 8th, 2013 we will have a parent appreciation event to thank you all for such a wonderful school 

year.  The event will take place in the Walton Center from 10:00am to 11:00am, please arrive between 

9:30am-10:00am to sign in.  We will serve brunch and we will also hand out the parent certificates to all 

those parents that have completed their volunteer hours from the beginning of this school year through 

May 24th. We will mail home the certificates to those parents that complete their volunteer hours after 

May 25th.  Thank you again for all your time and dedication to The Preuss School UCSD. 

 
There are still a few events left in the school year to complete your hours. If you are interested in any of 

the opportunities below please contact Ms. Gutierrez at 858-658-7473 or through email at preussvolun-

teer@ucsd.edu.  

 
June 1st – Enrollment Day - 10:00am-1:00pm 

June 8th – Parent Appreciation Event – 10:00am-11:00am 

June 11th – Mentor and Mentee Dinner – 4:00pm-5:30pm 

June 11th-14th – Preuss School Scholastic Book Fair – 9:00am-3:30pm 

You can also donate games such as chess, scrabble, monopoly, checkers, etc. for students to play during 

lunch time on finals week. 

 

Queridos Padres, 

 
El 8 de junio del 2013 tendremos un evento de apreciación de padres para darles las gracias a ustedes por este 

gran año escolar. El evento se llevara a cabo en el Walton Center de 10:00am a 11:00am, por favor llegue entre 

las 9:30 y 10:00 para registrarse.  Serviremos un desayuno y también entregaremos los certificados a todos los 

padres quienes hayan completado sus horas de voluntarios desde el empiezo del año escolar hasta el 24 de mayo. 

A los padres quienes completen sus horas de voluntarios después del 25 de mayo se les enviara su certificado por 

correo.  Gracias de nuevo por su tiempo y dedicación a la Escuela Preuss UCSD. 

 
Todavía quedan algunas oportunidades para que termine de completar sus horas de voluntarios. Si le interesa par-

ticipar en cualquiera de los eventos mencionados abajo favor de ponerse en contacto con la Srta. Gutiérrez                        

al 858-658-7473 o por correo electrónico al preussvolunteer@ucsd.edu.  

 
1º de junio – Día de Matriculación – 10:00am-1:00pm 

8 de junio – Evento de Apreciación de Padres – 10:00am-11:00am 

11 de junio – Cena de Mentores y sus Estudiantes – 4:00pm-5:30pm 

11 a 14 de junio – Feria de libros Scholastic de la Escuela Preuss – 9:00am-3:30pm 

También puede donar juegos como ajedrez, scrabble, monopoly, checkers, etc. para que los estudiantes puedan 

jurar durante la semana de examines finales.  
 

mailto:preussvolunteer@ucsd.edu
mailto:preussvolunteer@ucsd.edu
mailto:preussvolunteer@ucsd.edu


 

 

The Preuss School 
UCSD  

We’re on the web 

Www.preuss.ucsd.edu 

 
The Preuss School UCSD  

Insight Newsletter is made 
possible thanks to: 

 

 Michael P. O’Neill, Director of 
Manufacturing,                                                    

CareFusion Corporation, 
Chip Mutza, Site Manager from 

Ikon Office Solutions 
Jose Garcia,  Preuss Former Parent 

- Class 0f 2004   
                          

CareFusion Corporation                                                                               
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Wednesday & Thursday, June 5 & 6 

Senior Exhibitions 

 

Saturday, June 8: SEA & Parent Meeting 

(Parent Appreciation Event) 9:00 –11:00 am. 

Art Night: Space 4 Art– 6:00-9:30 pm. 

 

Monday, June 17: Summer School Meeting –        

by invitation 

4:30pm – 5:30pm Walton Center 

 

Monday, June 10: Middle School Awards               

Ceremony - by invitation 

3:00pm-4:00pm Walton Center 

 

Thursday, June 13: High School Awards                 

Ceremony – by invitation 

12:45 pm.– 2:45 pm  

*Pay parking available across the street from the 

school  

Upcoming School Events 
 

Wednesday, June 12: Spring Learning                    

Showcase– Grades 6,7,9,10,11  

6:00pm-8:30pm *Pay parking available across 

the street from the school  

 

Monday, June 17: Senior Awards Program- by 

invitation 

7:00pm-8:30pm Walton Center 

 

Friday, June 28: 8th Grade Exhibitions 

9:15 a.m.-12:15 p.m. *Free Parking in lot across 

the street from school. 

 

Friday, June 28: Senior Graduation–                          

Manchester Field– 4:00 p.m. *Free Parking in lot 

across the street from school. 

 

Friday, June 28: Minimum Day for                   

grades 6-11– Dismissal at 12:15p.m. 

 

 
 

Last Yearbook Sale of the Year! 
Yearbooks Coming June 27!  

We are approaching the end of the year, and that means year-
books are almost here! Students who have pre-purchased their 
yearbook can pick up their books in front of school during the 
last week of school, from Wednesday 6/27-Thursday 6/28. 
Yearbooks will also be available to seniors only on Tuesday, 
June 25 after school. If you have yet not purchased the 2013 
Yearbook, the last yearbook sale will be during the week of dis-
tribution. Yearbooks will be priced at $55. Be sure to bring 
cash only and NO BILLS LARGER THAN $20.  

Get your own copy of our ALL-COLOR yearbook, “The Tide”! 
Don’t miss out; get your copy as soon as possible before they 
sell out! (As of May 1, yearbook sales are no longer available 
online. Please be ready to buy yours on Wednesday, June 26.  

PHIL ENSBERG                          

 

Make those memories last; get your yearbook fast! 


